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on board You were determined not to be drug dependent and retained in the naval 
service, after local counseling was completed.   
 
On 9 March 1980, you reported to   On 29 July 1980, you 
received a second NJP for a period of unauthorized absence lasting less than 24 hours and 
possession of amphetamines.  On 28 April 1981, you received a third NJP for failing to obey the 
general proximity rule while moving an aircraft.  On 13 September 1982, you received your 
fourth NJP for the wrongful possession of hashish/marijuana and two military identification 
cards.  As a result, on 25 September 1982, you were notified of your pending administrative 
separation by reason of misconduct as evidenced by drug abuse, at which time you waived your 
right to consult with military counsel and have your case heard at an administrative discharge 
hearing.  Your Commanding Officer forwarded your package to the separation authority (SA) 
recommending your discharge with an Other Than Honorable (OTH) characterization of service.  
On 1 December 1982, the SA approved the recommendation and directed you be discharged with 
an by reason of drug abuse with an OTH.  On 22 December 1982, you were so discharged. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge and 
contention that you have been diagnosed with PTSD post-service and your belief that you were 
suffering from PTSD symptoms in service.  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, 
the Board noted you submitted a personal statement along with documentation to support your 
mental health claim. 
 
Based on your assertion that you incurred PTSD during military service, which might have 
mitigated the circumstances that led to your characterization of service, a qualified mental health 
professional reviewed your request for correction to your record and provided the Board with the 
AO.  The AO stated in pertinent part: 
 

Petitioner’s in-service records did not contain evidence of a diagnosis of a mental 
health condition aside from drug abuse.  Petitioner did not provide details of 
purported trauma that occurred while he was stationed aboard , 
however the timeline of his onset and development of substance use makes it 
difficult to establish a nexus with his in-service misconduct, as it was noted that he 
had a long history of polysubstance abuse that dated to pre-service.  Additionally, 
two of the Petitioner’s NJP’s precede the traumatic events that he listed as causes 
of PTSD. 

 
The AO concluded, “it is my considered clinical opinion that the Petitioner could have been 
suffering from PTSD while in service, however there is insufficient evidence that PTSD caused 
his misconduct resulting in an unfavorable discharge.” 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
NJPs, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the Board considered the 
seriousness of your misconduct and the fact it included multiple drug offenses.  The Board 






